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Woodard & Curran, Inc.  
41 Hutchins Drive Portland, ME  04103  Telephone 207-774-2112  Fax 207-774-6635  woodardcurran.com 

 

Bulletin 
 

To/ Dustin Littlefield, Reed & Reed 
 
Project Name: Ocean Gateway    Bulletin No: 33 
Project No: 203438.11    Date of Issue: 8-04-2006 
 

 Proposal Request 
Please submit an itemized quotation within 14 days for changes in Contract Sum and/or 
Time incidental to proposed modifications to the Contract Documents.  This is not a 
change order or a direction to proceed with the work described herein. 

 
 Architect’s / Engineer’s Supplemental Instructions (ASI / ESI) 

The work should be carried out in accordance with instructions provided below or 
attached with this bulletin without change in Contract Sum or Contract Time.  
Proceeding with the Work in accordance with these instructions indicates your 
acknowledgement that there will be no charge in the Contract Sum or Contract 
Time. 

 
 Construction Change Directive (CCD) 

 You are hereby directed to proceed with the work described below. 
 

  Submit a proposal within 14 days. 
  No change to contract sum or time 
 
Description: Discussions between MDOT, Reed & Reed, the City of Portland and the 
developer of The Longfellow project have taken place over the course of the past several months.  
The consensus of the group was to develop sketches of building utility services and revisions to 
curbing along Commercial and Hancock Streets that are a result of The Longfellow Project for 
pricing.  Utility services will be stubbed out to the locations depicted on the attached sketches to 
avoid future excavation within the streets.  We have been unable at this time to get proper 
guidance from the electrical and communications companies with regard to service locations and 
loads, but we plan to pass this information along as soon as it becomes available.  We realize 
that water, sewer and drain main lines are installed, or are being installed at this time, so we do 
not want to hesitate to submit these sketches for pricing. 
 
Please review the attached sketches and prepare a cost proposal to perform the additional work.  
The cost of the additional work will be borne on The Longfellow Project, therefore the Cost 
Proposal shall be addressed to: 
 
Riverwalk, LLC. c/o Drew Swenson 
2 Market Street, Suite 500 
Portland, ME  04101 
 
Please email the cost proposal to all those on the initial email distribution list. 

 
Attachments: Sketch SK-C007 – LONGFELLOW UTILITY SERVICES COMMERCIAL ST 
  Sketch SK-C008 – LONGFELLOW UTILITY SERVICES HANCOCK ST 

Sketch SK-C009 – LONGFELLOW CURB LAYOUT PLAN COMMERCIAL ST 
Sketch SK-C010 – LONGFELLOW CURB LAYOUT PLAN HANCOCK ST 
City of Portland Standard Detail – Wye Connection 
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Woodard & Curran, Inc.  
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cc: Drew Swenson, Riverwalk LLC 
 Gary Kane, The Architectural Team  
 Eric Labelle, City Engineer 
 
This Bulletin is issued pursuant to the Contract Documents in response to issues that have arisen 
in connection with the referenced project.  When signed by the Architect, Engineer or Owner and 
received by the Contractor, this document becomes effective immediately and the Contractor 
shall proceed as described above.  CCD must also be signed by the Owner. 
 
 
For: MDOT For: Woodard & Curran For: The Architectural Team 

Name: Name: Dave Senus Name: Gary Kane  

Date:08/04/2006 Date: 08/04/2006 Date: 08/04/2006 
 


